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 The Forebay turned on in 
November, with members having 
30 plus fish days. Most Stripers 
were shakers, but a few were 20 
inches and up. It seems like the 
San Luis Smelt pattern was a good 
producer as well as the old 
standby, the Clouser. 
The guest speaker for November 
was Bob Marini. Bob’s presenta-
tion was fishing Steelhead. Rod/
reel setups, line selection and a 
vast variety of flies. Topics also 
covered guide selection and must 
have travel bag essentials. Thanks 
for the insight Bob! 
`` The club’s outing to the 
King’s River, managed to miss the 
storms that pounded the Salinas 
Valley. Jay, Dave and Mark threw 
everything they had in the fly box 
on the King’s as well as at Avo-
cado Lake. Mark landed the only 
trout out of the river and Dave 
managed to catch a few small 
bass out of Avocado Lake. Top 
award, for the most caught, goes 
to Dave. He managed to lasso half 
a dozen crawdads with his fly line 
tippet. We now know where all the 
long-term campers from the Sac. 
River RV Park ended up. Yup, they 
are all packed into the Kings Can-
yon Gateway RV Park. Nail the 
doors to your trailer while you’re 
gone and be thankful for the 

hourly, late night Sherriff patrols in 
the campground. 
 The board elected to host 
fly tying class in November as it 
was considered a lost day due to 
the holidays. Bill showed the guys 
how to tie the “Glass Beaded Cad-
dis”. I will say that it’s a simple and 
quick fly to tie. Next class is sched-
uled for January 18. Make it a 
“New Year’s Resolution” to attend 
fly tying. Check it out on the Face-
book page.  
 T.U. and the club held a 
cleanup day, at the Hwy 1/Salinas 
River access, north of Marina. We 
had 8 guys in total, scouring the 
paths and river edges, picking up 
litter and dumped items.  Among 
the trailer full of items picked up, 
was Gilligan’s homemade raft and 
an old rolling safe. Next cleanup 
will be at the Carmel River, date 
TBA. 
 Don’t forget that next 
month’s meeting, we will not have 
a guest speaker or raffle. We will 
be hosting the annual gift ex-
change after club business. Bring 
a gift valued $20.00 or more and 
see what happens.  
 Please take advantage of 
the early annual dinner ticket and 
early dues raffle. By paying for din-
ner and dues by December 31, 
you will be entered (cont’d on pg 3)  
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ed’s Fly of the Month: Bird’s Nest 

Recipe 

Hook: Daiichi 1710 #10-16 

Thread: Danville Camel 6/0 

Rib: Small Copper Wire 

Tail: Lemon Woodduck Flank 

Abdomen: Natural Australian Opossum 

Thorax: Natural Australian Opossum 

Hackle: Lemon Woodduck Flank 

The Bird's Nest is a nymph pattern designed by the late Cal Bird in 1959. Cal was a master fly tier, who owned a small fly shop in 

San Francisco in the 40's and 50's. Cal developed this fly for the Truckee River. Usually tied in tan colors to imitate caddis pupae, 

other colors used are cream, brown, and olive. Cal actually used a blend of Australian Opossum and dyed Coyote for the dubbed 

body. He also insisted on Wood duck flank for the tail and hackle to achieve the proper stiffness. Often, other flytiers will substitute 

Teal or Mallard Flank and utilize Haretron or a similar dubbing for the body. According to Ralph Cutter in his  book, "Fish 

Food" (2005), Cal claimed that he gave the fly it's distinctive name due to an entanglement with a bird's nest while on the Truckee 

and that the name should be spelled with a lowercase 'b'. Their mutual friend, Polly Rosborough, hinted that it may have gained a 

different spelling after he chided Cal upon naming a fly after himself. You might notice that the pattern also uses Polly Rosborough's 

technique of "tying in the round", which was particularly popular during the 1950's. Another interesting feature is the rougher thorax 

with more protruding fibers. Frank Matarelli designed a hook, known as Cal Bird's Dubbing Tool, This tool is used within the 

"improved" Bird's Nest to create a dubbing loop in which the Opossum dubbing is applied for a more buggy look on the thorax.  

The Bird's Nest is generally considered an attractor pattern that can be fished on a dead drift. The fly is often tied in a bead head ver-

sion.                                                                                                                                                                                     ed. 

No fly tying in December.. See you all next month for the Clouser Minnow 

               Here’s where we meet 

http://stevenojai.tripod.com/shopable/daiichi1710.htm
http://stevenojai.tripod.com/shopable/danville_thread.htm
http://stevenojai.tripod.com/shopable/ultrawire.htm
http://stevenojai.tripod.com/shopable/woodduck.htm
http://stevenojai.tripod.com/shopable/aussie_possum.htm
http://stevenojai.tripod.com/shopable/aussie_possum.htm
http://stevenojai.tripod.com/shopable/woodduck.htm
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Salinas Valley Fly Fishers**2016 Outing, Events and Programs 

Wednesday 

Dec. 14th 

General  

Meeting 

Landing Zone  

Restaurant 

Gift Exchange Richard  

Higgins 

750-9132 

No fly tying in 

December 

Fly Tying No fly tying in 

December 

No fly tying in  

December 

Bill Pshide  424-3063 

No Dec Outing Club Outing No Outing No Outing this 

month 

Richard  

Higgins 

750-9132 

Dec. 21st Board Meeting Landing Zone  

Restaurant 

All Members  

welcome 

Richard  

Higgins 

750-9132 

Jan 14th Annual Dinner Arroyo Seco Golf  

Ranch / Country 

Club 

Bring a guest Richard  

Higgins 

750-9132 

Jan 19-21st Sportsman Expo Sacramento Expo 

Fair grounds 

   

Feb 10-12 Club Outing San Luis Forebay Stripers Jay J. 809-0290 

Feb 24-26th. Fly Fishing Show Pleasanton 

Fair Grounds 

Stuff to buy and 

things to see 

Richard 

Higgins 

750-9132 

March 23-26th Club Outing Pyramid Lake Cutthroat 

Trout 

Greg Smith  

Upcoming Events 

(Prez Message Cont’d) for the early bird raffle (6wt fly rod). Please see Greg to make payment arrange-
ments. Remember that club dues expire at the end of the year. 
In other news, steelhead season is open! Time to kick around the Salinas River and see what the 
stripers didn’t eat. Jay spotted 6 cars at the Hwy 1/river access on the morning of opening day. Don’t 
forget that 2016 Steelhead report cards need to be returned to the DFW by the end of January. 
 Until next month………..Keep you rod tips up and your line tight! 
 

Richard 

Christmas Gift Exchange 

Ho Ho Ho… Its that time of year again.  The time honored SVFF Christmas Gift Exchange is at hand Be sure 

to bring a wrapped gift to the December meeting. The value of said gift should be around $20.What about the 

rules? you say. Well it goes short of like this:  All the gifts go in a pile. Everyone gets a number. The first 

number drawn opens any gift. The second number drawn either opens another gift or steals the first one. When 

your gift is stolen you get another turn, but you can’t steal a gift back from the person who took it from you. 

The third time is a charm, meaning that the third time any gift is stolen, it can’t be stolen again. Good Luck!  



 

The Lahontan cutthroat trout (Oncorhynchus clarki henshawi), also known as the black spotted trout by 

the Paiute Indians, once flourished throughout the basins of Pleistocene Lake Lahontan. The trout reached epic 

sizes as Capt John Fremont recounted that the Paiutes brought Lahonton trout to his camp in 1843 which he 

wrote "Their flavor was excellent--superior, in fact, to that of any fish I have ever known. They were of ex-

traordinary size--about as large as the Columbia River salmon--generally from 2 to 4 feet in length." Based 

upon a specimen caught in Lake Tahoe in 1878, the fish was named Salmo henshawi in reference to H.W. 

Henshaw, the naturalist who caught the fish. Since then, the name has been refined to Oncorhynchus clarki 

henshawi to reflect it as a Cutthroat subspecies. The world record for a caught Lahontan is 41 pounds in 1925 

although one Lahontan Cutthroat was caught by a Pauite Indian in 1916 and weighed 62 lbs, both fish were 

caught in Pyramid Lake, Nevada. The California record is 31 pounds in 1911 at Lake Tahoe.  

Lahonton cutthroats historically occurred throughout the Walker, Carson, Truckee, and Honey Lake drainages 

including Lake Tahoe, Donner, and Fallenleaf Lake. Today, the Lahontan population is restricted to 14 

streams in the Lahontan drainage with about 23 miles of occupied habitat, as well as 720 acres in Independ-

ence Lake. Presently the population consists of less than 10,000 adult fish. The Lahontan cutthroat trout is a 

federally listed Threatened species due primarily to overgrazing along streams and loss of spawning streams 

due to dam construction. The Lahontan Cutthroat has been extinct from Lake Tahoe since the 1940's. An ac-

tive hatchery program exists at Heenan Lake using Lahontan Cutthroats that were transplanted from the Car-

son River to Blue Lakes in 1864. The fish became slightly hybridized with rainbows and were brought to 

Heenan Lake to raise hatchery-born cutthroats to stock in many of the lakes and streams throughout the Sier-

ras. None of these restockings have been successfull in achieving a self-sustaining population.  

 

Distinguishing Characteristics: 
Lahontan Cutthroats can be recognized by their greenish bronze color of the dorsal region and the light yel-

lowish copper coloration of their sides. A pale reddish slash mark will be found under each side of the jaw. 

Large round black spots are evenly distributed on the sides of the fish. These spots may also be found on the 

ventral and head regions of the fish.  

So, you plan to go to pyramid this year. Heres a   

little more info about those fish you plan to catch. 
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Club Outing 

No club outing this month 

Sacramento Expo Coming up in  

January 

  

General Meeting 

Gift Exchange 

Wednesday Dec. 14th. 

Salinas Airport 

Fly Tying  
No Fly tying in December 

 

See you all next month 

Board of Directors 

Meeting @ 6:00  pm 

Wednesday Dec. 28th 

Landing Zone 




